
August 11, 2023 

TO: MAYOR JOSH MORGAN, MEMBERS OF THE COMMUNITY AND PROTECTIVE SERVICES 

COMMITTEE 

FROM: DEANNA RONSON 

RE:  12TH MEETING OF COMMUNITY AND PROTECTIVE SERVICES COMMITTEE , AUGUST 15,  

2023, ITEM 3.1  ON THE AGENDA 

Greetings Chair Peloza, Mayor Morgan and CSPC Committee Members, 

I’m grateful to the committee for taking the time to hear concerns from the community regarding 

fireworks and the proposed fireworks by-laws. I urge the committee to vote for Option B.  
 

For the last two years, I have been working on this campaign to ban fireworks. Some of you are familiar 

with my previous submissions and delegations on this topic, while those of you who were elected last 

Fall, will be new to this work.  

 

The matter of fireworks is a contentious one. Many men in particular appear threatened by the idea of 

having the right to carry and detonate explosives taken away from them. In the beginning, I made the 

mistake of using my personal name to respond to news articles about fireworks. As a result, I was an 

easy target for online threats such as this, posted to a public CTV News article on Facebook 
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There is scientific proof that fireworks create unnecessary pollution and greenhouse gases, they 

increase the risk of fire, have negative impacts on wildlife and pets. There is also a huge public health 

impact, with fireworks causing injuries, deaths, exacerbation of symptoms of PTSD, Autism, respiratory, 

cardiovascular and auditory conditions. 

This July the United Nations released an important statement on the climate emergency. “Climate 

change is here, it is terrifying, and it is just the beginning. The era of global warming has ended; the era 
of global boiling has arrived. . . . The air is unbreathable, the heat is unbearable, and the level of fossil 

fuel profits and climate inaction is unacceptable. Leaders must lead. No more hesitancy, no more 

excuses, no more waiting for others to move first. There is simply no more time for that” (António 

Guterres, United Nations Secretary General).  1

We believe that the committee needs to look at the issue of fireworks through the Climate Emergency 
Screening Tool. In light of the City's Climate Emergency Act, the evaluation of the pollution caused by 

fireworks is essential.  

In addition, to our group’s research, you have received a wealth of scientific research from both the 

Animal Welfare Community Advisory Committee and the Environmental Stewardship and Action 

Community Advisory Committee.  

 

With this abundance of scientific sources as well as firsthand accounts from residents (including a 

social worker) who have submitted letters outlining their (or their clients’) experience with anxiety and 

trauma from fireworks, you cannot ignore the harm that these explosives cause.  

 

We know that the Municipalities Act grants municipalities broad powers to invoke a by-law to 
protect the safety & health of its residents. I implore you to really listen to those who have been 

harmed by fireworks. Have you tried to engage with disproportionately affected groups, such as the 

disabled community (persons with Autism, PTSD, sensory perception disorders, persons with COPD, 

allergies, etc), families with children with conditions that make them vulnerable to fireworks, wildlife 

rehabilitators who respond to animals in distress, people responsible for managing the natural heritage 

system, etc.? It is your duty under the Municipalities Act to invoke a by-law that will protect the safety 

and health of these residents. 

 

It doesn’t matter if someone says that they know a lot of veterans or newcomers from war-torn 

countries who have no concerns about fireworks. There is scientific evidence to indicate 
otherwise . . . . that many veterans with PTSD and those from war-torn countries, DO exhibit harm from 

 https://www.theguardian.com/science/2023/jul/27/scientists-july-world-hottest-month-record-climate-1

temperatures
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fireworks. (See 2. b) in our Fireworks Ban Research Summary. )  

 

There is also scientific evidence that the sound of fireworks causes harm to those with autism. “Recent 

studies have revealed that atypical sensory perception is common in individuals with autism spectrum 

disorder (ASD) and is considered a potential cause of social difficulties. . . . The experimenters first 

showed videos of a few scenarios (busy street, TV news, train station, beach, café, and fireworks), 

without any SPM [Signal Processing Methods] . . . . . The AASP [Adolescent/Adult Sensory Profile] results 

confirmed that the ASD group had more severe sensory issues.”  (See also 2. c) in our Fireworks Ban 2

Research Summary.) In Appendix A, you’ll see a couple of comments from a local Facebook group 

made by parents with children who are autistic and suffer from the effects of fireworks. 

The other item that our team researched, was the various municipalities across Canada that have 

banned fireworks. The top two reasons why they implemented a fireworks ban? Safety and 
environmental concerns. For many of these municipalities, COVID had nothing to do with a ban. 

Several municipalities implemented bans well before COVID: Coquitlam, B.C., (May 2016); Winnipeg, 

Manitoba, (2017); Calgary, Alberta, (Nov, 2019); and Vancouver, B.C. (Nov 2020).  Again, safety and 

environmental reasons being top concerns. 

As the ESACAC outlined in their report (Item 3.1 z. on the agenda), “the Canadian Association of 

Fireworks Chiefs espouses a complete ban on the sale and use of fireworks in Canada, in favour of the 

professional fireworks industry.” As a result, there have been many municipalities across Canada that 

have banned consumer fireworks. 

 

Many councillors believe that a consumer ban won’t work, but I urge the committee members and 

outside councillors to look to municipalities outside of Ontario that have successfully banned consumer 

fireworks. 

 

I understand that the municipal scan in the Fireworks By-Law Options Report focused solely on Ontario 

municipalities, because all fire services in Ontario fall under the Ontario Fire Code. However, we found 

at least fourteen Canadian municipalities with fireworks by-laws banning consumer fireworks, and 

nearly all of these by-laws have the exact same wording (eg. comparing Ontario fireworks by-laws with 

Albertan fireworks by-laws). So, why can’t we look to places like Calgary and Winnipeg to see that these 

bans work?  

 

Even local police officers are concerned with the safety of fireworks. In response to a public tweet on 

July 11, 2021, Steve Goodine, retired London police officer stated, “one cannot discharge a pellet gun 

https://www.frontiersin.org/articles/10.3389/fpsyt.2022.888627/full2
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within the city limits  . . . so it is not a stretch to include fireworks considering they are projectile 

explosive devices” (Appendix B). 

A few people have tried to connect COVID to the interest in banning fireworks . Many folks believe that 

their “right to fun” trumps the right of others to be safe. For example, we saw many people defy public 

health orders so that they could have “fun” gatherings, at the risk of infecting others. We still see this 

happening today. Those who have written in to urge you not to ban fireworks, believe that you are 

taking away their “right to fun” by enacting a consumer ban. What they don’t realize, is that their “right 

to have fun” does not supersede the rights of others to be protected from direct harm. 

 

Earlier this spring, there was an incident inside Westmount Mall with youth setting off fireworks inside 

the mall. The names in the screenshots below have been redacted as they are not from a public page. 

Even if there is no intent to harm, there is no escaping the fact that fireworks are dangerous in the 

wrong hands. Thankfully, there was no indication that anyone was harmed physically, but this situation 

could have been a lot worse. (Appendix C) 

The other complaint that our group has heard a lot, is the garbage from fireworks being left behind 

after detonation. Here are two such instances from White Oaks and Westmount. (Appendix D) 

We know that many councillors don’t believe that random fireworks on non-permitted days are still an 

issue. After all, the London Fire Department had hardly any reports to speak of. I think the last CPSC 

meeting showed that the City’s reporting system is broken. Folks either don’t know who to call, or if 

they do call, they can’t get through to anyone.  

 

To see just how prevalent random fireworks are (on non-permitted days), our group launched a simple 

Google Forms where residents could report violations of the current fireworks by-law. We asked for the 

following info:  

    -   Date/Time fireworks were heard (Appendix E) 
⁃ Did the report to the City’s By-law Office (Appendix F) 
⁃ Reported to neither 
⁃ How long did the fireworks last? (Appendix G) 
⁃ Was there harm done? (See Appendix H) 
⁃ Other comments (See Appendix I) 

 

We received 123 reports of fireworks violations from May 19 to August 6, 2023.  

LETTER OF D. RONSON TO CPSC PAGE  OF 5 21



23.6% of the reports said that the fireworks lasted over 20 minutes, 14.6% said that fireworks lasted 

approximately 20 minutes. 17.9% lasted around 10 minutes. The rest of the reports, 38.5% said that 

fireworks lasted 5 minutes or less.  

Reports came from across the city. We mapped general locations as you will see in Appendix J.  

 

That report is only from people who may have seen our Google form on Twitter or Facebook. I would 

imagine that there were many other fireworks violations that went unreported.  

 

In summary, the climate emergency demands that we act now. Unfortunately, we live in a world where 

we’re forced to depend on fossil fuels for our everyday life. Until we change this and move on to cleaner 

energy sources, we’re indirectly responsible for polluting the environment with every bit of electricity or 

product we consume. Shouldn’t we at least try to control what we can control as a municipality? 

Various municipalities have bans on pesticides, bans on gas-powered leaf-blowers and bans on 

consumer fireworks. We need to step up alongside these places that are doing the right thing.  

 

Will a consumer ban on fireworks be perfect? No. People choose to violate bans all the time. However, 

we believe that a consumer ban on the the sale and detonation of fireworks will be successful, because 

the amount of fireworks violations will be greatly reduced as the ability to impulse shop will be 

eliminated. Plus, as more and more municipalities come on board (like Woodstock), there will no longer 

be easy access in outlying towns.  

 

At this, a consumer ban on fireworks will not prevent communities from coming together to celebrate 

as they will still be able to attend permitted displays. And, a consumer ban has never been about taking 

away the right to gather and celebrate as a community. It is about celebrating in an environmentally-

friendly manner that does not also cause harm to people, pets and wildlife. 

 

Tonight, I kindly ask that you vote for Option B of the proposed Fireworks By-law. 

 

Thank you for your time and consideration.  

 

Sincerely,  

 

Deanna Ronson 

Co-founder Londoners for Quiet Fireworks 

 

LETTER OF D. RONSON TO CPSC PAGE  OF 6 21



 
 
 
 

LETTER OF D. RONSON TO CPSC PAGE  OF 7 21

APPENDIX A









 

  

LETTER OF D. RONSON TO CPSC PAGE  OF 11 21

APPENDIX E



 

   

 

LETTER OF D. RONSON TO CPSC PAGE  OF 12 21

APPENDIX F



 

LETTER OF D. RONSON TO CPSC PAGE  OF 13 21

APPENDIX G









LETTER OF D. RONSON TO CPSC PAGE  OF 17 21

APPENDIX H










